
NHPCSG General Data Protection Regulation May 2018

Your Questions Answered
Q. What is GDPR
A.   Legislation, effective from 25 May 2018, places a remit on groups like ours both to protect personal information more stringently and to make sure that members are aware of their rights.

Q. When do we collect your personal data?
A. At your first Group meeting or when you get in contact with us by other means.

Q. What personal data do we collect?
A. We hold: your name, e-mail address, telephone numbers, meeting attendance records, and emergency contact details.  For those without e-mail, we ask for a postal address.  

Wives’, partners’ and carers’ contact information can be included with member’s registration details or held separately.  If held jointly as a single record, both must sign the registration form to agree to a joint registration, 

Q. How and why do we use your personal data?
A. For event planning and to make sure that you hear about group meetings, social events, exercise classes or anything else that may be of relevant interest to you.  Under the new legislation, you must now explicitly opt-in to receive this information.

If you do not grant this permission, we will not be allowed to contact you.

Our preferred method of contacting you is by e-mail.  We will only use postal services or telephone if we are unable to contact you by e-mail.  Unfortunately we do not have the resources to omit specific categories of communication, e.g. you cannot opt-out of receiving information on social events but be included for notices on group meetings.  The only exception is that we hold a separate distribution list for the exercise group.

Q. How do we protect your personal data?
[bookmark: _GoBack]A. The data is held electronically on a password protected, encrypted database at Membership Secretary’s private address.  Back-up copies, e.g. on a memory stick or similar, are also encrypted. Any paper copies e.g. registration forms are held securely at Membership Secretary’s private address.

Q. Who has access to your personal data?
A. Access is limited to the Secretary, Membership Secretary and Chairperson only. If other Committee members need to communicate with the Group members generally, these communications come via the above officers.

We do not share your information with any other organisation or the charities we are affiliated to such as PCUK, Tackle or Macmillan Cancer Support. Communications from these organisations, of interest to members, are distributed by the Secretary.



Q. How long will we keep your personal data?
A. Until you cancel consent, cease to be a member of the NHPCSG or do not respond to attempts to contact you. We will remove your data after 12 months from the last attempt to contact you.

Q. Group e-mail detail
A. There is an NHPCSG e-mail “blind carbon copy” distribution that ensures that members’
 e-mail addresses are not known to other members.

Q Does the NHPCSG have a GDPR Policy Document?
A. Yes, we have a formal GDPR Policy Document that defines all of the above.  This Q&A has been produced to summarise the key points of our policy.  Copies of this policy document are available on request.

Q. What are your rights?
A. You can: 
· request access to the data that we hold about you
· make corrections to what we hold
· cancel your consent for us to hold your data or for us to contact you
· request a copy of our full GDPR Policy Document.

You should e-mail or write to the Membership Secretary or Secretary if any of the above apply

Q. Why does the consent form talk about photographs?
A.  To help the membership identify committee members, NHPCSG would like to use their photos in a number of ways, e.g. computer projection, website, display boards.

The NHPCSG would also like to use photos of members taken at group events such as meetings, social events, public events, exercise classes to help publicise the Group’s work. These photos may be used for, but not limited to:

· Group news letter “Buzz” 
· Display boards
· Talks
· NHPCSG Website
· Social media (Facebook, Twitter etc)
· Press publicity

Members are asked on the registration/consent form to accept or decline use of their photos in the way described.

Anyone wanting to take photos at Group events must get permission from those being photographed before proceeding. But if you object, it’s down to you to let the photographer know at the time as he/she will not have direct access to your preferences.
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